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The Life of Brian 

Quote of the week 

The most difficult thing is the decision to act, the rest is merely tenacity. - Amelia Earhart 

 

Joke of the week 

A pair of cows were talking in the field. One says, “Have you heard about the mad cow disease that’s going around?” 
“Yeah” the other cow says. “Makes me glad I’m a penguin.” 

 

I was at the doctors the other day. He said I have very good news for you. Whatever it is you have, its going to be 
named after you. 

 

Guest speaker  

Diane Petterson’s Personal Profile certainly gave us a lot to talk about. Diane showed us the deep caring and 
wonderfully funny sides of her life. Diane’s career in education and her personal beliefs in humanity are a 
cornerstone of her as a person and it is great to have her as a member of the club. 

 

Notices: 

• Glenn McIntosh gave an update on the upcoming Science and Engineers Challenge meeting. 

o SEC committee meeting is Wed 07.02.2024 530PM at the Tamworth City Bowling Club 

• The country Music Festival was a busy time for the club. A big thank you to all those members that 
supported the club in the festival parade marshalling, the Astrology Centre BBQ and, hosting the 
international students. 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X_-q9xeOgG4


 

Vale- Our own, Dr Robert Sharp 
10/5/68 – 18/1/24 

Rob wasn’t born in Papua New Guinea, but spent his early formative 
years in Rabaul before secondary schooling and tertiary education in 
Sydney. He joined RCTFL in 2010. From 2011 until last year the NE 
Orthopaedic Outreach to PNG programme was sponsored and 
supported by our Club. Rob donated over $30,000 in total over those 
years with the aim of helping the people of Kokopo and Rabaul. 

From 2010 until Covid hit in 2020, Rob visited Kokopo, usually twice a 
year, and performed operations at St Mary’s Vanupope Hospital. He 
always brought over and paid for two nurses and an anaesthetist. I 
witnessed firsthand his exceptional operating skills when I was 
fortunate enough to observe a hip replacement in 2015. I accompanied 
Rob on two of his trips – the first to work, and the second to sign off on 
our Club’s successful District Grant, and to develop plans to renovate 
the theatre building.  

Rob was very accommodating to each hare-brained idea I had for the hospital. He and his nurses would workshop 
every one of my ideas over dinner and a glass of wine before we brought them back to Australia, and Julian Smith 
was tasked with turning those ideas into architect’s plans.  Initial costing was $60,000 – 30 from Rob’s donations 
and 30 from a RI matching Global Grant. Despite multiple attempts, the grant proved to be unsuccessful. However 
the plans are still in the pipeline. The Hospital is awaiting funding from the PNG Government. 

Rob constantly donated equipment to the Hospital, often sent in containers used by local business woman Dame 
Sandra Lau. He somehow procured the massive autoclave from HMAS Kanimbla., and had it sent to Kokopo. The only 
trouble was that when it was operated, it caused a total brown out to the entire Hospital -  3 phrase power was on 
Rob’s wish list. Digital X-ray’s were also on the list. Every time he went over, he donated X-ray chemicals, only to find 
the next time he went over, the same bottles were being used, resulting in poor quality, almost undiagnostic X-rays. 

Dame Sandra and John Lau would host lavish dinner parties for Rob. Masses of food arranged around a suckling pig 
as the centre piece, speeches, Penfolds 389 was the red wine of choice - I remember. 

Rob, with his big booming voice, was always front and centre. A gifted surgeon, he was always extremely generous 
with his time and money. The operating theatres at St Mary’s Hospital, as of a few days ago, have now been 
renamed the “ Dr Rob Sharp Memorial Operating Wing “. Rob’s legacy will live on in PNG forever. A life cut too short, 
but extraordinarily well lived.  

 

REST IN PEACE 

 

-Steve Massey 

 

  



 

Science and Engineering Challenge 
The science and engineering challenge is coming up again, and the committee will be commencing work on this 
valuable event.  

First SEC committee meeting is Wed 07.02.2024 530PM at the Tamworth City Bowling Club 

Stay tuned for more information as it becomes available! Save the date for Setup on 18.03.2024 and event dates 19-
22 March.  

 
Clean Up australia day 
 

Clean up Australia day is on 
Sunday March 3rd. RCTFL will 
be doing our annual clean 
along the Paradise Park area 
behind Hungry Jacks and will 
meet in the carpark for a 
0830hrs commencement time.  

See you there! 

 
 

 
 
  

https://youtu.be/TZIDYYZ5dyU


 

 
  



 

Guest Speaker – Personal Profile Diane 
Petterson 
 

This week we heard from our newest member, Diane 
Petterson, on her life and philosophy.  

Diane was born in Wollongong and later moved to 
Gundagai until age 5 where a relocation to Kempsey. 
Despite some idyllic natural surroundings, Diane was (at 
that stage) unaware of the poverty, struggles, and 
difficulties faced by the marginalised indigenous 
Australians living in the area. She shared some 
confronting stories of the discrimination and hardships 
faced by them, only realised in retrospect as she 
looked back at her time in Kempsey. 

Throughout school, Diane excelled academically, and 
attended the University of New England in Armidale in 
1973-77, studying a science and dip-ed degree on a 
teacher’s scholarship. With a keen interest in 
chemistry and math, she was awarded a Union Carbide 
chemistry prize in 1976.  

Employment as a freshly minted teacher commenced in 
Crookwell, before marriage and a new move to 
Mudgee.  

Diane settled in Tamworth in 1983, where she remained at Peel high until 2010. Throughout her time, Diane enjoyed 
advocating on behalf of the Marginalized and difficult students, ensuring that their quality of education was as best 
as could be. Following on from her experience growing up, Diane has been a strong advocate for equitable education 
throughout her career.   

A cause close to Diane’s heart is her involvement in the suicide prevention society, having sadly lost her son in 2001. 
Her involvement with this cause has resulted in significant fundraising towards the cause, as well as a journey of 
healing in a trek along the Larapinta trail in NT Australia.  

Other charitable interests have included a trip to Africa (Masai and Nairobi), where lessons were given to the locals 
(alongside a safari of gin taasting too, we were told). 

Currently, Diane enjoys a semi-retired lifestyle with some casual teaching disrupting her days on the golf course.  

Thank you Diane for sharing your story with us.  

 

Diane was thanked by Hugh Raadgever.  

 

-ed 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Funny Corner- 
         

 

 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 
Rotary Events Calendar Date 

▪ Sergeant’s Dinner ▪ Coming SOON!!! 

▪ Clean Up Australia Day ▪ March 3rd 2024, 0830hrs 

▪ District 9660 Conference  ▪ 15-17 March 2024 

▪ Science and Engineering Challenge  ▪ March 18-22 

▪ RI Convention Singapore ▪ 25-29 May 2024 

▪ RYLA 2024 ▪ 1-8 June 2024 

▪ RC Tamworth First Light Changeover Dinner ▪ Sat 15.06.2024 

 

Social Calendar Date 

• Post Office Raffles Social Night 

• RCTFL Christmas lunch party 

• 3rd Friday of the Month (19.01.2024) 

• Sunday 10/12/22, 11:30am - TCBC 

 

Useful links (click to open!) 

• Tamworth First Light Website • RCTFL Facebook page 

• District 9660 Website • Rotary District 9660 Members Page 

• Rotary International Website • Rotary District 9660 Public Facebook 

• DACDB Member and Club Portal  

 

Board Members 2023-24 

President – Brian Logan Secretary – Liz Gill 

Treasurer – Dennis Maunder Executive Secretary – Brodie Shields 

Club Admin – Courtney Priestley Membership – Bev Fletcher 

Public Relations – Alice Elsley Community Service – Peter Johnston 

Youth – Hannah Woods Rotary Foundation – Bruce Hemmett 

Youth Protection – Bruce Hemmett President Elect – Sue O’Connor 

Board Meeting 2nd Tuesday of the Month- Tuesday 13.02.2024, 5.30pm, Wests. 

 

  

https://www.tamworthfirstlight.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/tamworthfirstlightrotary
https://www.rotary9660.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/994961830997038
https://www.rotary.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict9660
https://www.dacdb.com/
https://as2.ftcdn.net/v2/jpg/05/91/57/23/1000_F_591572353_i1jqhKHNyzXHmvDGCFbANvZBxY8A5M3u.jpg


 

 

 7th Feb 14th Feb 21st Feb 28th Feb 

Topic 
Exchange Student 

Presentation 

Roxy's Functional 
Fitness for the 
young at heart 

Red Cross 
Lifeblood 

TBA 

Location 
Tamworth City 
Bowling Club 

Tamworth City 
Bowling Club 

Tamworth City 
Bowling Club 

Tamworth City 
Bowling Club 

Guest speaker  Maciej Roxanne Cooley Scott Morrison TBA 

Sergeant Mitch Soree Mitch Soree Mitch Soree Mitch Soree 

Corporals 
Peter Bell 

Barry Biffin 

John Rouvray 

Sue O’Connor 

Alice Elsley 

Richard Hardwick 

Laurence Hearne 

Peter Johnston 

Meeter & Greeter *John Rouvray Peter Ryan Barry Biffin Steve Martin 

Door Team 
Bruce Hemmett 

Peter Johnston 

Brian Thompson 

James Treloar 

Peter Leonard 

Steve Martin 

Louise Matthews 

Glenn McIntosh 

President Assist Peter Leonard Terry Robinson Peter Bell Sue O’Connor 

Visitor Assist Laurence Hearne Louise Matthews Naomi Blakey Diane Petterson 

Welcome Brian Thompson Deb Barnes Stephen Hawkins Terry Robinson 

Bulletin Notes & 

Introduction 
Richard Walker Peter Johnston Courtney Priestly Peter Ryan 

Vote of Thanks Brett White Steve Martin Hannah Woods Brodie Shields 

• *Denotes a change. Roster roles are randomly assigned. If you cannot commit to a rostered duty for your club, please speak to your 

fellow Rotarians to arrange a replacement and let Mitch know. Look for the easter eggs in this bulletin, and tell me what you find.   

 

POST OFFICE RAFFLE – FRIDAYS - 6:00 – 7:00PM 

9th Feb 16th Feb 23rd Feb 1st March 8th March 

*Bev Fletcher 

Peter Bell 

Peter Bell 

Peter Leonard 

Peter Leonard 

Alice Elsley 

Alice Elsley 

Hannah Woods 

Hannah Woods 

Richard Walker 

 

BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES, AND INDUCTIONS 

Members Birthdays Luke Massey 7/2 

Partners Birthdays Robert Betts 13/2, Helen Hinwood 11/2 

Anniversaries Nil 

Club Induction Charlotte Moore 1yr 

 

Attendance 76% Lolly Jar Raffle Skinner 

Make-Ups Nil Heads and Tails Peter Bell 

Visiting Rotarians Nil 

Visitors Magic, Flynn Erich 

https://www.nyan.cat/

